GREENVILLE SPINNERS BICYCLE CLUB

Board of Directors

8/4/08

Minutes of Meeting

I. Website
The ClubExpress web site is now active and GreenvilleSpinners.org has been redirected to it. Still need to redirect the BOD email addresses as well. The GreenvilleSpinners.com site will become available for purchase on May 6, 2009. 

II. Summer Picnic
The picnic is on for Aug. 16 and is being coordinated by Dave Proctor and Sally Nicholson. It will be a catered event with a grill providing hot dogs, hamburgers, cold slaw, baked beans for $6 a head. The clubs will need to supply the cokes, chips, ice, and bring their own chairs.

III. BFC Workshop
The event went well and Bill Nester did a presentation. The Mayor attended and wants Greenville to become a Silver rated bicycle friendly community by March 2009.

IV. Donaldson
Discussion on how to “thin the herd’.  Many discussions concerning how to get the groups down to a more manageable size (15-20). This is to address complaints from the locals of us hogging the road.  We need to be more strict on the 2 abreast rule.  Discussion of posting a sign on the Spinners tent with the rules of the road. 

V. Safety Foundation
Sally reported that Jimmy Vissage will be stepping down next year.  We need to start thinking about a replacement.  Some names mentioned were Daniel, Laura, and Michelle.  It will be difficult to fill Jimmy’s shoes but the Club needs to continue with the Safety Foundation.

VI. Time Trials
Randy reported that attendance at the trials has been great. We have signed up many new members from the event. There is no shortage of volunteers and the Bi-Lo riders have been giving prizes away. We will be hosting this event again next year since it has been such a success. 

VII. September Club Meeting
The next club meeting is scheduled for Sept. 08 and the guest speaker will be Rep. Garry Smith.  We really need to talk this up because we want a great turnout for his appearance. Garry has been instrumental in the passage of the new bike friendly laws.  We need to call Coffee Underground to make arrangements for this event. 

VIII. Next Meeting

Sally will get back to the BOD when she makes sure Jimmy Visage can attend.


